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Minutes for the SMPTO Meeting held at 
IFES Library on March 16, 2017
I. Call to order/Welcome

· The meeting was called to order by the PTO President, Jodi Jumper, at 7:06 PM.  Introductions were made by the PTO Board, the Principals and meeting attendees.

· Those in attendance included:  Jodi Jumper (PTO President), Melanie Reifsteck  and Laura Kilko (Co-VPs of IFES), Jennifer Metz (Secretary), Suzanne Shriner (Treasurer), Shelly Barrick and Charlie Bailey (Co-VPs of Rice), Mrs. Reed (IFES Principal) and Mr. Boley (Principal of Rice) attended the meeting. We had 6 additional people attend the meeting. 
· Those who attended the meeting were asked to sign in on the attendance sheet. 
II. Approval of Minutes from previous meeting

· Jennifer Varner made a motion to approve the February 2017 minutes. Melanie Reifsteck seconded the motion. The board members who were present unanimously approved the minutes from the February 2017 meeting.  Please note: Copies of the meeting minutes are posted on the PTO website at www.smpto.com .  
III. Principal Reports/School Board Representative 
Mr. Boley - Rice Report 
· Mr. Boley provided an update for Rice.  The Mobile Ag Van is scheduled at Rice this week.  Because of the snow days this week, they will have to make up the days later in the month.  
· Kindergarten Registration will be held next week (March 21-23).
· They had their last Pre-K Family Fun event at Rice last week.  
· Parent Teacher conferences will be held the last week of March at Rice.  
· On April 5th from 6-8 PM , there will be a free informational seminar at the Rice Library on the Parents and establishing boundaries with Technology/Electronics.  
Mrs. Reed - IFES Report
· Mrs. Reed reported that they are holding Parent Teacher conferences at IFES this week.  Due to the snow and snow days, they will reschedule missed conferences for next week. In addition, due to the snow, the Scholastic Book Fair will be extended into next week during the day for students to shop and in the evening on the nights when conferences were rescheduled.  
· PSSA Testing will begin the first week of April.  

· The Mobile Ag Van and VanGo! will be scheduled for IFES students at the end of May and early June.   Mrs. Reed thanked the PTO for their assistance with funding these fun events.  Volunteers are needed for these events!!  Please visit the PTO website for the Time To Sign Up.  

· Mrs. Ceperich also thanked the PTO for all of the snacks provided for the Stock the Teacher’s Lounge event during conference week.   

School Board Representative  
· No report was provided at this meeting. 
IV. Treasurer’s Report
· Suzanne provided the Treasurer’s report for February 2017.  
Income: The major source of income for February 2017 included $109.81 from Amazon and $0.59  in bank interest.
Expenses: The major expenses for February 2017 included Box Tops prizes ($108.17); IFES After School fun activity snacks and drinks ($103.07); Great Wolf Lodge Raffle BOGO ($380); Small Game of Chance License renewal ($125); reimbursement to Tracy Heyman for expenses related to Breakfast with Santa ($236.83); Teacher/Educational Grants – Teachers Pay Teachers subscription ($470) and Super Teacher Worksheets license ($500);  withdrawl of start-up money for the IFES Scholastic Book Fair ($900);  expenses for Rice Scholastic Book Fair (2,292.90); and Rice Yearbooks ($800).  

Account Balances:   As of 2/28/17, the checking account balance was $33,997.38; the 

raffle account balance was $100; and the savings account balance was $10,030.39. 

V. Correspondence

· We did not have the correspondence from the school PTO mailboxes at the time of this meeting.  Any correspondence received will be identified next month.   
VI. Chair/Committee Reports
a. Box Tops-  The last Box Top contest of the school year is currently underway.  There will be weekly announcements about the classroom standings for this contest.  The contest will end on May 26th. The winning classroom will earn a pizza party. You can send in your box tops on the designated sheets or in a bag but please make sure your student’s name, grade and classroom is on the bag or sheets that you turn in.  Please make sure that the BoxTops are current and NOT expired.  Thank you!  Also, be sure to check out the box top website at http://www.boxtops4education.com/ Good luck and enjoy clipping box tops!!
b. May Fair 2017 – Everything is booked for May Fair!  
·  We have arranged for spin art, games and bounce houses from 3 Monkeys.  We will have face painting and balloon twisting.  There will be a petting zoo and pony rides. 
·  We will also have Williams food truck and walking tacos, soft pretzels and baked goods. 
·   There are several organizations that have arranged to have tables/booths at May Fair as well so that you can get information too! If your organization would like to have an information booth at May Fair this year, please contact Jodi Jumper.  The only restriction is that your organization cannot sell anything at May Fair. There will also be a booth that will offer free ID cards and fingerprinting for kids.  They will make the cards off site and deliver them to the family at a later date.  
·  Mrs. Firestine has agreed to organize the Science booth this year.  The art teachers for Rice and IFES will be putting together a student art show in the YBMS gym (once availability of the gym is confirmed by Coach Deiter).  
·  New this year, we will be having an end of year BOGO Scholastic Book Fair in the gym as well.  The Scholastic Dollars credit for the book fair will go toward Rice this year.  If we host another one at next year’s May Fair, the Scholastic Dollars credit will go toward IFES.  
·  The Time to Sign Up for all the things that need volunteers will be available soon.  Check the PTO website regularly so you can sign up for all sorts of things.  When you volunteer your time or to provide food, your name will be entered into a drawing to win prizes.  
·  The Silent Auction continues to develop.  Ashleigh Garancheski (chair) reported that she has received about 20 donations so far.  She sent out about 100 letters requesting donations but many businesses prefer requests are made online (and sometimes need to be made weeks ahead).  She has received good feedback from businesses so far.  The information about donation requests for the grade level baskets will be sent out to students/ families  in early April.   
VII. Old Business  - none 
VIII. New Business 
a. Educational/Teacher Grants – Mrs.Wilson requested an 8 drum “Cajun” set which has been ordered but is back ordered until about June so unfortunately, students will not get to use it this year. Ms. Strumsky, the art teacher at Rice, requested clay canvases for art projects which was approved by the PTO but has not been ordered yet.  Mr. Eck, the art teacher at IFES, requested lighted tracing projectors which was approved but not ordered yet. The request for BBots for the iPads for Kindergarten was approved but not ordered yet.  
b. Open Board Positions for 2017-2018 -  We will be announcing the slate of candidates for the upcoming board position openings at the April general meeting and then the candidates will be voted on at the May general meeting.  Descriptions of the open positions are available (Secretary, Co-Treasurers, Co-Vice Presidents of IFES).  For those that are not interested in a board position but would like to get involved, we also have a number of chair-person positions to fill.  Anyone interested in running for aboard position or chair-person position can contact Jodi Jumper.  
c. SMPTO By-Law updates and changes – The SMPTO board recently made additional updates and corrections to the by-laws.  These changes were presented at the general meeting and include: the addition of a co-treasurer position; modification of terms of the “co” positions so that the terms end on alternate years;  consistently identifying SMPTO as SMPTO without any periods; changing IFEC to IFES; and the addition of committees/chair positions.  These changes will be available to review and will be presented to vote on at the April general meeting.  
d. Treasurer Position – Suzanne Shriner, current treasurer, explained that she would be able to remain on as co-treasurer for an additional year to assist a new treasurer to learn the ropes of the position.  She explained to those in attendance what the duties of the position involve and that the need for a co-treasurer allows for increased accessibility at times at busy times where the PTO has many financial transactions.  The PTO uses Quicken for their record keeping and budgeting which is all maintained in a central location.  The co-treasurer would allow for support to the incoming treasurer in terms of training and resources.  
e. Teacher Raffle for May Fair – Jen Varner, Chairperson, provided a brief update on what  the raffle is and what is happening with preparations for this part of May Fair.  Letters requesting participation for teachers to create an “event” with them that will be part of the raffle that students can try to win at May Fair will be sent out soon to teachers.  All teachers are asked to respond even if they are not interested so that we can make sure that everyone received the request.  
f. Teacher Top 5 Lists – An email was sent out to teachers by the principals asking them to compile their “Top 5” classroom needs.  These lists can be viewed on the PTO website if you are in need of ideas or if you want to see what your child’s teacher could use.  

g. Amelia Givin Library request – Suzanne shared that we received a letter from Amelia Givin library seeking sponsorships for their summer reading program events.  The PTO has sponsored an event as part of this program in the past and has set aside funds in the budget to sponsor an event this summer too.  The board will discuss options and respond to Givin Library.  
h. Volunteers are needed!  Please help!!  For May Fair, middle school aged students may volunteer to take tickets but they cannot volunteer for anything that involves handling money.  Those students would also get their names put in to the prize drawing;  
IX. Announcements
· VOLUNTEERS ARE NEEDED!!!   We have a number of events that we will need volunteer assistance with in the coming months.  Please visit the SMPTO website to access the Time to Sign Ups to see the events and activities that we need your assistance with!!  Thank you!
X. Open Floor/ Miscellaneous - None
XI. Adjournment

· A motion was made to adjourn the meeting at 7:45 PM.  The motion was seconded and everyone was in favor of adjourning.  
· Respectfully submitted for approval at the next PTO meeting by Jennifer Metz, SMPTO Secretary.  
Our next PTO meeting will be held on April 20, 2017. 
Check our website for additional information about meetings and events.  
www.smpto.com
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